       BERNERAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL  

COMHAIRLE COIMHEARSNACHD BHEARNARAIGH

MINUTES

27 May 2013

at

Berneray Community Hall

Present: Donald MacLean (Chair), Fred MacLeod (Treasurer), John MacLean, Mary McCormick, Margaret Patterson, Ian Hoyle (Clerk), Cllr U Robertson, Cllr A Campbell, PC Craig Rose PC Sandra Grant, one member of the public.

Apologies: Andrew Rodger (Vice), Cllr Neil Beaton. 

	
	Description
	Responsibility

Initials

	1
	Minutes read and approved.
	

	2
	Contact Hebridean Graphics to see if place names can be added to new signs.
	IFH

	3
	Check with Malcolm McPhail to see if Hydrants will be replaced with the water pipes.
	IFH

	4
	The proposed turbines at the old tank site have still not progressed through the planning process.
	

	5
	PC Craig Rose explained the new Police Scotland action plan for North Uist and Berneray.

This can be found on their new website.

http://www.scotland.police.uk/your-community/highland-and-islands/western-isles/beinn-na-foghla-agus-uibhist-a-tuath/
There is also a new number to contact the police on, 101. The exchange can not put you through to the local station, but can connect you to an individual officer if needed.
	

	6
	Our councillors will pursue the issue of travel time to school now that school is starting 15 minutes earlier.
	

	7
	It seems likely that we will lose some of the grant for toilet cleaning, and it seems very unlikely that we will be able to change the councils mind on this issue. Other arrangements will have to be made if we intend to keeps the facility open all year round.
	

	8
	Our next meeting will be held with North Uist CC at Lochmaddy Hall.
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


Next meeting will be on the 24th June at Lochmaddy Hall.

 Map sign issues:

             There have been a few points raised about place names missing from the new map signs of Berneray.

There are far more places not marked on the map than of those that are, but it was felt that the map should be clear and uncluttered, with only those place names marked that were needed to allow people to find there way around. 

              It is possible to add more names to the map, at a price, if enough people feel it is necessary. This would involve having small stickers made and stuck to the signs. 

             If people require more information than is on the map then they can buy the Berneray guide produced by the development group and or the Ordnance Survey map, both of which are available from Ardmaree stores.

